PIRINOA DISTRICT NEWSLETTER - OCTOBER 2018

THANK YOU AGAIN to Gordon for delivering the District newsletter, all donations can be left at the store
as usual.

A GREAT BIG THANK YOU AND CONGRATULATIONS to Kim Whiteman for coming away with the
Individual Contribution to Netball. We appreciate all the hardwork you put in for the aspiring young
netballers for the whole of south Wairarapa.

LANDGIRL:

Opening hours for November are: ] |
Thursday 8.30-3, Friday 8.30-3, Saturday 8.30-4, Sunday 8.30-3. e

Please follow us on Facebook to keep up to date or call us on 0272709304 | he \_O,;J G,[

For any enquires or bookings.
SOUTHERN NETBALL:
Southern Netball started the season named a finalist in the Wairarapa Sports Award Club of the Year
and finished with the Southern Steel being named Netball Wairarapa Primary School team of the Year —
Sportsmanship, Improvement and results with many fabulous achievements in between including the
Storm winning grade 4 and continued club growth. We thank all the fabulous people who assisted with
this.

Support from businesses was its greatest ever, a big thank you - Beary Nice and Creation Station, Cates
Family, Rotopai Farms, Martinborough Winemakers Services, Martinborough Community Board Mitre
10, MT Vehicle Services and Central Autos and The Land Girl.

The prize giving acknowledged some of the great achievements, improvements and contributions
throughout the season. Everyone played a special part in the club’s success in 2018.

Swans- Coach Jess Donges Manager Claire Wilkie

Most Improved Adele Thom, Most Promising Phoebe Wilkie, Most Valuable Zoe Svenson

Pirinoa Pulse - Coach Alex Weatherstone, Andrea Didsbury Manager Sara Sutherland

Most Improved Heidi Didsbury and Kendra Wells, Most Promising Isabella Lanceley, Most Valuable
Willow MacDonald

Umpires — Maralyse Whiteman, Aria Whiteman, Waikura Waata Dawson, Maia Svenson

Stars 3rd= Grade 6 Coach Jessey Amber Gordon Umpire Jade Kiel

Most Improved Sophie Davison, Most Promising Abbey Ward, Most Valuable Hana McPherson

Storm 1st Place Grade 4 Coach Kim Whiteman Manager Jo Lysaght

Most Improved Kelsie Brown, Most Promising Arini Aporo, Most Valuable Maia Svenson

Sting 3rd= Place Grade 5 Coach Nat Lagah Manager Viv Malneek Umpire Nat Donaldson/Maralyse
Whiteman

Most Improved Tegan Lindsay, Most Promising Neve Bruce, Most Valuable Eloise Ward

Steel Runner up Grade 1 Coach Kim Whiteman Manager Sam Green Umpire Janine Legge

Most Improved Ella Grace Coburn, Most Promising Maggie Sargent, Most Valuable Tatiyana Hawkins
Stepping up Award (Development over 3 years or more) - Shakita Bailey & Alia Marshall

Shooter of the Year Bobbie-G Matenga, Defender of the Year Tatiyana Hawkins, Midcourter of the Year
Maralyse Whiteman

2018 Wairarapa Representatives - Year 7 Maralyse Whiteman, Year 8 Tatiyana Hawkins

Junior Umpire Awards - Maralyse Whiteman, Waikura Waata Dawson

Southern wish the Year 8’s all the best at college and look forward to seelng everyone else back next
season which will get under way with some preseason twilight in
Featherston and the annual carparking fundraiser at the
Martinborough Fair.

*Please turn over for more news
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PIRINOA PLAYGROUP:

Pirinoa Playgroup is open Tuesdays from 9am — 11.30am. All Mums, Dads, Caregivers and Preschool
children welcome! Please bring a piece of fruit for a shared morning tea and a gold coin for casual
attendees. Thank you to the community for your support with our Bake Sale at the Pirinoa School Pet
day. It was a great success and we promise to have the homemade lemonade again next year! We ran
two raffles at the bake sale, our hamper raffle was won by Susan Finlayson (Pirinoa) and our Firewood
raffle was won by Tim Smith (Martinborough). Week 2 of Term 4 we had a Playgroup outing to
Staglands, the children had a great time with all of the baby animals about at the moment. Highlights of
the day were the Kunekune piglets, oversized trout feeding, over confident goats and dare | say the
lambs! We have visits scheduled with Shirley from REAP on the 6th November and 4th December,
Shirley comes to the Playgroup with a bunch of really fun activities for Children of all ages. Watch this
space for details of our annual Playgroup Christmas party — all pre-schoolers and their families
welcome! If you have any questions about playgroup please contact Sara Sutherland on 3077809 or text
027 313 0772. Pop in and see us on a Tuesday morning — we love to see new faces!

READING HELPERS:

We are looking for a group of reading people from the community to help Room One students next year.
Expressions of interest please email office@pirinoa.school.nz or phone us on 3077829.

PIRINOA SCHOOL PRODUCTION:

Pirinoa School presents Panto Pandemonium on stage Thursday 29th November, 6pm at Pirinoa hall.
Tickets on sale at the school office from Monday 12th November for a gold coin donation.
CURRICULUM MEETING:

On Monday the 5th November Pirinoa School is hosting a Curriculum Meeting at 5.30 to 6.15pm in the
senior room.

We will be focussing on creating meaningful learning activities for all of our students in 2019 and how we
can implement these using school resources and members of the community.

Please bring a small plate to share.

If you can’t make it on the night and want to contribute, please email me at principal@pirinoa.school.nz,
phone us on 06 3077 829, or book in a time to meet face to face to discuss your ideas.

Some possible ideas to discuss and plan for could include:

The Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon in the Hutt City, Farm Visits, Biking the Rimutaka Rail Trail, the Digital
Curriculum, Pet Day, Church Visits, Reading Grannies and anything you bring to the table.

| hope to see you next Monday and look forward to hearing your ideas.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

5» November Community Curriculum Review Evening — all parents are welcome at Pirinoa School’'s
Senior Room at 5.30pm to review 2018 and assist with planning 2019. This is looking at what we teach
and areas we cover for all Pirinoa School Students. Please bring a small plate to share.

6" November Maori Aspirations Evening — all parents are welcome to join us at Kohunui Marae at
5.30pm to review 2018, and assist with planning 2019. The focus is for how we teach Maori concepts to
all students at Pirinoa School.

29"November Pirinoa School presents Panto Pandemonium on stage, 6pm at Pirinoa hall.

NEXT MONTH’S NEWSLETTER:

Please note: If you wish to place something in the November 2018 newsletter please:

« email office@pirinoa.school.nz with ‘District Newsletter’ in subject line, or

« Leave message on school phone: 3077829. Please ensure it reaches the office by the end of
November.



mailto:office@pirinoa.school.nz

